
BLUFF POINT UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
JESUS REVEALED IN ALL HIS GLORY 

JANUARY 20, 2013 
 
WELCOME AND GREETING 
ORGAN PRELUDE/CANDLE LIGHTING 
*SONG OF PRAISE - #2173 “Shine Jesus, Shine” 
 
*CALL TO WORSHIP  
L. Long ago, God spoke to our ancestors through the prophets; 
P. now God has spoken to us by a Son.  
L. God made the world through the Son,  
who has been appointed heir of all things  
and the perfect reflection of God’s glory. 
P.The Son is the exact representation of God’s being,  
sustaining all things by his powerful Word.  
L. Praise God for the gift of the Son. 
P. We welcome the light of the world!  
(based on Hebrews 1:1-3, TWS F.1.2.7 
 
 
*OPENING PRAYER:  
O God, you spoke your word  
and revealed your good news in Jesus, the Christ. 
Fill all creation with that word again, 
so that by proclaiming your joyful promises to all nations 
and singing of your glorious hope to all peoples, 
we may become one living body, 
your incarnate presence on the earth. Amen. 
 
*SHARING OF THE PEACE - Let us offer one another signs 
of reconciliation and love. 
 
*HYMN OF PRAISE: #114 “Many Gifts, One Spirit”  
 
CHORAL ANTHEM – “Family of God” 
 
CHILDREN’S TIME - 
PRAYER TIME 
PRAYER HYMN - #2160 “Into My Heart” 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE/LORD’S PRAYER 
 

 
SCRIPTURE READING: I Corin. 12:1-11 (p.74 N.T.) 
                                        John 2:1-11 (p.93 N.T.) 
SERMON: “The Disciples Get it, Do We?”     Rev. Judy D. White 
 
OFFERTORY/DOXOLOGY: Hymnal, #95 
*PRAYER OF DEDICATION: 
Holy Spirit, you have honored each of us with unique spiritual 
gifts. We acknowledge that these gifts are to be used for your 
glory alone. Help us to offer our talents so that others may be 
encouraged to share abundantly. We are honored and humbled by 
the responsibility of using these gifts as stewards of your 
kingdom. We pray in the name of Jesus Christ.  Amen. 
 
*CLOSING HYMN: #334 “Sweet, Sweet Spirit”  
POSTLUDE: 
 
*Those who are able please stand 

 
SERVING CHRIST THIS WEEK: 
Organist: Cindy Heggie 
Choir Director: Aimee Perry 
Liturgist: Jeff Stempien 
Scripture Reader: Kathy Burdick 
Greeters: Terry and Doug Fingar 
Ushers: Dick Smith and Ernie Pinneo 
Fellowship: Sharon Larsen and Linda Folts 
Sunday School: Sarah Stackhouse 
Nursery: Chris and Stacy Wyant 
Counters: Sally Head and Laurie Prinzivalli 

 
SERVING NEXT WEEK: 
Organist: Cindy Heggie 
Choir Director: Aimee Perry 
Liturgist: Jeff Stempien 
Scripture Reader: Marguerite Miller 
Greeters: Donna Johnston and Sally Head 
Ushers: Sandy and Brian Wilmott 
Fellowship: Meredith Nielsen 
Sunday School: Meredith Nielsen 
Nursery: Sherri Hunt and Michele Covert 
Counters: Sally Head and Laurie Prinzivalli 



 
This Week in the Life of the Church 
Tues:   
  Noon: UMW meet at Antique Inn  
  7pm – No Choir Practice this week 
Wed. 10:30am, Bible Study 
Thurs. 7pm, Bible Study at Pastor Judy’s 
 
ADDITIONAL MEETINGS COMING UP:  
Nurture Committee will meet, Wed. Jan. 16th, 6:30pm 
Worship Committee will meet, Wed. Jan. 23rd, 6:30pm 
Leadership Committee will meet, Wed. Jan. 30th, 6:30pm 
 
PLEASE CHECK THE MINISTRY LIST ON OUR WEBPAGE, 
Bluffpointumc.com, TO SEE IF YOU ARE ON ONE OF THESE 
COMMITTEES. 
 

 
We appreciate everyone’s patience as we remodel our church.  We 
know things are a little disruptive, but this too shall pass.  We are 
making wonderful progress thanks to all the work of Bill 
Sutherland, John Andersen and Phil Pearce.  As you can see we 
are nearly finished.  The nurture and worship committee are 
asking that if you have any soup labels, can tops, ink cartridges, 
etc, please keep them home until we finish our remodeling and get 
back to normal.  We have no place to put them at this time.  When 
done we will have a cleaning bee.  Thank you again for all your 
help in this.  God has truly blessed our church.   
 
 
Thank you to everyone for my Christmas gifts and cards.  I am so 
blessed to be your pastor. Thank you for your love, prayers and 
support to me this past year.  Hopefully, we will do more 
wonderful things together this coming year for God’s glory. 
 
God’s blessings to all of you,  Your pastor, 
 
Judy 
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REV. JUDY D. WHITE, PASTOR  

315-294-3960 (HOME) 
607-215-5193 (CELL) 

EMAIL: pastor@BluffPointUMC.com 
 

PRAYER REQUEST 
Jessica Kenneda - 315-719-1858 

prayers@BluffPointUMC.com 
 

WEBSITE: BluffPointUMC.com 
“THE LITTLE COUNTRY CHURCH WITH A BIG HEART 
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